
 

 

                                 Bangor Womens’ Golf Club May Meeting 

                                                    May, 27, 2010 

 

 

Madam president called the meeting to order at 12:47p.m., on May 27, 2010. It was 

moved and seconded that the minutes of the Spring  meeting be accepted, as written, as 

they are posted  in the locker room and on the web site. 

 

There will be a sign up sheet in the locker room for Rally for the Cure, to be held on June 

17.  Marilyn Hughes and Evelyn Bouchard are heading up the committee. In Evelyn’s 

absence, on Wednesday, Cyndi Whalen volunteered to help Marilyn with the men’s 

group. 

 

Treasurer, Janice White, reported we have $1805.43 balance in our account as of today. 

 

Theme days are as follows:  June 24, Lil Wark and Janet Anderson 

                                             July 29, Jan Bennett and Sandy Meehan  

                                             August 18, (Wed)  Marilyn Rice and 

Andrea Lee 

Meetings following golf on the above dates. 

 

Liz Coffin spoke regarding the President’s Cup. A sign up sheet is posted in the locker 

room. You must sign up by June 26
th

. The first round is played June 30
th

 -July 15
th

. The 

second round is played July 16
th

-August 2
nd

. The third round August 3
rd

-15
th

. Final round 

played August 16
th

-26
th

. Members have to have played three ladies days in the last 12 

months to participate. Members handicaps on the day of the match will be in effect. 

Members are expected to arrange their own matches. 

 

On July 22
nd

, the course is closed because of the GBO and we will play at Lucerne. After 

play, the girls are invited to Janice White’s camp for lunch. Please bring a box lunch and 

what you wish to drink. 

 

The Club Championship is to be played August 4
th

 and 5
th

. You must play two rounds 

with a member. Louise Shindler is in charge of this event. Everyone should play at the 

same time, under the same conditions. 

 

The Executive Committee has requested to have a one-club invitational with Natanis at 

Bangor Muni on August 12. Marilyn Rice is in charge of format and Jan Skaggs is in 

charge of set up and decorations. Kathy Anderson and Janice White volunteered to help 

Jan. Marilyn may need volunteers to help with her duties. 

 

It was unanimously voted to place a marker on hole #14 (ladies tee) in memory of Dick 

LaPointe. 

 

Geri Halkett spoke concerning a past member of BWGC. Sharon Dauphinee is in dire 

need of back surgery and is trying to raise $20K. So far, she is short of her goal. A 



 

 

motion was made by Liz Coffin and seconded by Janice White that we give $200 from 

our treasury. The motion passed. Sharon needs the money by October. Mary Crawford 

made a motion we hold a 50/50 raffle each ladies day until the end of the season, with 

half the proceeds going to Sharon’s “Circle of Friends” Fund. Seconded by Sandy 

Meehan and accepted by the membership. 

 

Viola Kemp kindly offered to be our go to member for rules. She has good knowledge of 

the rules of golf and will be pleased to help clarify any rule that may pose a problem for 

our members. If she doesn’t know the answer, she will find it and get back to us. 

 

A sign up sheet was passed among the membership for our hole-in-one insurance. 

According to Liz Coffin, we voted at the Spring meeting to have anyone interested add 

$1.00 to the fund annually. It carries over until we have a winner. 

 

Marilyn Rice informed us that the membership booklet is on the web site. (Liz44.com) It 

includes standing rules, as well as, weekly tournament rules. It was noted that we still 

need to turn in 2 score cards on ladies day. One to Brian and the other in the black box in 

the locker room. She also mentioned the necessity to eliminate slow. The 10 shot rule 

was discussed. After 10 strokes, pick up the ball and place it on the green at the furthest 

point from the hole and putt out. It was also noted that we need a drop area designated, by 

Brian, on hole #2. 

 

Sandy Meehan noted that flag positions were changed during play today. It will be 

mentioned to Brian and suggested this not happen again. 

The next meeting will be on June 24 in the Grille, after golf. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Kathy Anderson 

Secretary, pro tem 


